Texas Against Fentanyl

September 8, 2025

The Honorable Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee
United States Senate

Washington, D.C.

Dear Senate Committee,

On behalf of Texas Against Fentanyl (TXAF), | am writing to urge the Senate Judiciary

Committee to confirm Sara Carter as Director of the Office of National Drug Control Policy
(ONDCP).

TXAF is a nonprofit founded in Texas and now serving families and communities across the
nation. We have led efforts to pass landmark legislation such as Tucker’s Law, which
mandates fentanyl education in Texas schools, and we work closely with law enforcement,
educators, and Angel Families to combat the fentanyl epidemic. Our mission is rooted in
saving lives through awareness, education, and prevention.

Sara Carter is uniquely qualified to lead ONDCP. Her record shows not only investigative
expertise and policy awareness but also compassion for families devastated by fentanyl
poisonings. She has consistently amplified the voices of grieving parents, exposed the
networks fueling this crisis, and built bridges among the very stakeholders that ONDCP
must unite in order to succeed.

The scale of this epidemic demands leadership with both urgency and moral courage. Sara
Carter has demonstrated both. We are confident that under her direction, ONDCP will take
the bold steps needed to reduce fentanyl deaths and protect our communities.

For these reasons, Texas Against Fentanyl strongly urges the Senate Judiciary Committee to
advance and confirm Sara Carter’s nomination as ONDCP Director. Lives depend on it.

Sincerely,
Stefanie Roe Mike Land Sandra Bagwell
President North Texas Director Border Area Director
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